Notice of Variances and Waivers
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on 1-1-06, Health The Board of Massage Therapy hereby gives notice that it has received a petition filed on January 4, 2006, by Deborah Reid, seeking a variance/waiver from Rules 64B7-32.001, 64B7-32.002, 64B7-32.003, 64B7-32.004, 64B7-25.001(b),(c),(e), 64B7-25.0012, 64B7-27.002(1) and 64B7-27.008(1),(2), F.A.C., regarding Florida massage therapy licensure requirements. Comments on this petition should be filed with Board of Massage Therapy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3256, within 14 days of publication of this notice.

For a copy of the petition, contact: Pamela E. King, Executive Director, Board of Massage Therapy, at the above address.

The Board of Medicine hereby gives notice that it has issued an Order on the Petition for Waiver or Variance filed on behalf of Michael A. Cappiello, III, M.D., seeking a waiver or variance from Rule 64B8-4.009, F.A.C., with regard to official verification of medical education. The Petition was filed on September 30, 2005, and the Notice was published in Vol. 31, No. 41, of the October 14, 2005, Florida Administrative Weekly. The Credentials Committee considered the Petition at its meeting held on November 19, 2005, and the Board voted to accept the Committee’s recommendation at its meeting held on December 3, 2005. The Board voted to grant the Petition for the following reasons: the Petitioner presented evidence of a substantial hardship and demonstrated that he meets the purpose of the underlying statute. The Board’s Order granting the Petition was filed on December 27, 2005.

A copy of the Board’s Order may be obtained by contacting the Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3753.

The Board of Medicine hereby gives notice that it has issued an Order on the Petition for Waiver filed by Shahram Rahmini-Saber, M.D., seeking a waiver from Rule 64B8-4.009, F.A.C., with regard to official verification of medical education. The Petition was filed on October 25, 2005, and the Notice was published in Vol. 31, No. 44, of the November 4, 2005, Florida Administrative Weekly. The Credentials Committee considered the Petition at its meeting held on November 19, 2005, and the Board voted to accept the Committee’s recommendation at its meeting held on December 3, 2005. The Board voted to grant the Petition for the following reasons: the Petitioner presented evidence of a substantial hardship and demonstrated that he meets the purpose of the underlying statute. The Board’s Order granting the Petition was filed on December 30, 2005.

A copy of the Board’s Order may be obtained by contacting the Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3753.
